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SELLINDGE 

DEVELOPMENT PLANS 
 

The Sellindge developments    

Plans have now been 

received.  It is a Hybrid 

application for the 

redevelopment of land between 

the A20 and M20 at Sellindge. 

Application for Outline 

permission (with all matters 

reserved except access) 

comprising of 200 dwellings, 

local mixed use centre 

containing parish offices (sui 

generis up to 100m2), 

commercial floor space 

(A1/A3/A5 uses up to 200m2) 

together with access form the 

A20, associated roads, parking, 

earthworks, open space 

including attenuation features 

and landscaping. 

Full application comprising 50 

dwellings, village green and 

play equipment, access from 

the A20, associated roads, 

Community car parking, earthworks, open space including attenuation features 

and landscaping.  The detailed plans of the full planning application are 

available to view at the Parish Council office during office hours or you can 

View them on the Shepway website  

http://searchplanapps.shepway.gov.uk/onlineapplications/weeklyListResults.do?action=firstPage  , then select the 

documents tab.  The Parish Council have organised an exhibition of the plans on Saturday September 13
th
 in the Durling 

Hall from 3pm to 8pm.  Parish Councillors will be there and Taylor Wimpey have been invited to attend. 
    

Sunday 21st SEPTEMBER 2014  9am - 1pm or ‘whenever you decide to stop’ 
 

Sell your unwanted items without the hassle of loading the car.  Simply put or lay your items in your garage or on a table on your 

driveway or even your lawn.  To be added to our Garage Safari Map contact Sellindge Parish Council on 01303 813 271, e-mail 

sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com or fill in the form below, take to the Sellindge Parish Council office at the rear of the 

Village Hall by Noon Tuesday September 16
th

.  There is an entrance fee of £5 (more if you wish) 

Houses taking part will be given a small sign and some balloons to place outside their house.   

Maps, showing all the garages taking part, will be on sale for £2 the week before from the Parish Council Office. 

The entrance fee to be paid in at the Parish Council Office by Friday September 19
th

, which is open Tuesday 9am to Noon and 

Friday 3pm to 6pm or if you wish a Parish Councillor will come to you to collect your entrance fee, if arrange in advance with the 

Parish Council Office on 01303 813 271, e-mail sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    

Entrance fee and map fees all in aid of The Sellindge Community Fund.    

 

 .............................................................................................................................................................................................. 
 
 

Sellindge Village Garage Safari Application Form 
  

Name of Householder:_________________________________________________           
 

Address taking part:___________________________________________________ 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________  
       

   Tel number:       e-mail          1 

http://searchplanapps.shepway.gov.uk/onlineapplications/weeklyListResults.do?action=firstPage
mailto:sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com
mailto:sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com


 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk        @ParishSellindge 
 

Due to space being at a premium in last month’s Magazine your Parish Council agreed not to include a report in the 

August Edition, so here is brief update of the July Meeting. 

There were no new applications considered, however there were two decisions reported, these were, 5 Barrow Hill an 

application for a rear extension was granted by SDC and Pruning of Black Poplars in Lourdes Manor Close. 

It was reported that the Audit by the Independent Auditor had been completed and this will now be sent off to the 

Audit Commission.  The report was favourable and the only comment was that the direct debits should be included in 

the cheque list each month.  

Also debated was the purchase of the Mapping system from Pear Technology and this was agreed as it will help with 

both the Neighbourhood Plan and any future asset management. 
 

Now to Augusts meeting.  
 

The Speed Watch sessions are going very well, I have been able to log a number of vehicles breaking the speed limit.  

The New Planning applications your Council considered was Meadow Bank, an application for a single dwelling. 

Your Council objected to this and their reasons will be on Shepway DC website. 

The other application is for the ‘Hybrid application on land next to the Dr’s surgery for the 250 dwellings which was 

the focus on the Sellindge Future document from last year.  To enable residents to see the application and what is 

proposed your Council has arranged for a Public Exhibition on Saturday 13th September, where it is hoped that 

representatives from Taylor Wimpey or their agents BartonWillmore will be in attendance.  Keep a look out on the 

notice boards for further information. 

Also at that exhibition will be further information about the Neighbourhood Plan.  Together some of your Councillors 

and some of the working group members met at very short notice, a Mr Jim Boot who your Council has agreed to 

engage to lead the project until December.  From that exhibition any details will be considered and a decision will be 

taken as to whether to continue with a Neighbourhood Plan or to continue with a smaller project called a Community 

Plan.  Mr Boot has carried out a number of both types of projects and is well versed to assist. 

Your Council have been able to engage Mr Boot due to a grant obtained by ‘Locality’ a central government 

organisation which funds these projects. 

An email was received from a young lady called Isobel Barry who is doing a dissertation.  She is asking for people to 

come forward who lived in the village around the time of the HS1 railway and the objections to it prior to being built, 

if you can help please contact the Clerk at the Council Office and details can be passed to you. 

The next PC meeting is on 9th September in the Durling hall and while writing this I note that the evenings are 

drawing in, summer does not seem that far away but it feels like autumn is here already.  

Your Council are pleased to see residents attend the meeting, so do please come along. 

                          From Your Parish Council Clerk Linda Hedley 

DOG POOP BAGS – PLEASE DO NOT USE CARRIER BAGS, PLEASE USE PROPER DOG POOP BAGS. 
 

Dog walkers don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish Council Office, they 

come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any COUNCIL OWNED LITTER BIN. 
 

SPEEDWATCH  
 

By now you would have seen the Speedwatch Team out and about the Village with the Speedwatch equipment. 

As they have been doing a sterling job in trying to keep our Village safe. 

In the two months of operating the following figures are.   

June 25th, 26th and 27th this was a trial period to get everyone familiar with the equipment. 

July 3rd,10th, 18th and 20th – 21 vehicles logged and 3 letters were sent by the Police for + 50% over speed limit. 

July 28th – There were 7 vehicles logged. 

July 29th and 30th – 17 vehicles logged, 2 letters sent by Police 1 for + 50% over speed limit and 1 for a 2nd offence. 

We are still in need of volunteers, so if you could spare an hour once in a while. 

Please see 1 of our team or call into the Parish Council Office.         Colin Minister 
 

DOG EXERCISING IN GREENFIELDS 
 

Could dog owners exercising their dogs on Greenfields Estate, PLEASE make certain their animals do not foul the 

front lawn grass, cut and maintained by residents – many over 75 years old. 

It is believed, some ‘walkers’ are not residents of the estate – making it more alarming – unaccountable and obscene. 

Please, please help us to keep the estate as clean and tidy as possible.  Thank You.      A Greenfields Resident. 
 

E SEDGWICK & SARAH GODFREY CHARITIES – ALLOTMENTS 
  

If you would like to add your name to the waiting list for one of the Trust’s allotments in Swan Lane, just contact the 

Allotments Secretary on 01303 813 098.  
     

JUMBLE SALE – The Get Together Jumble Sale Village Hall September 27th Doors open at 1pm 
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SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mob 07887 918 458 / jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov  
     

The Taylor Wimpey Planning Application Y14/0873/SH for outline planning permission for 200 houses and full 

application for 50 dwellings has now been submitted and validated by SDC.  I know that the Parish Council is 

organizing a public exhibition so that the final plans can be viewed by residents.  Comments on the application can be 

made to SDC right up until the date of the Development Control Meeting and I understand this is likely to be early 

December 2014.   

On the Children’s Play Area at the Sports and Social Club, there has been a problem with Health & Safety issues and a 

dispute with the contractors about the laying of safety surfaces.  Hopefully, this should soon be resolved and the area 

up and running.  A lot of work and fundraising has taken place for this play area and the Committee are keen to get it 

fully into action.   

I have been involved with a number of planning and housing issues for local residents and I am always available to 

give help and advice particularly on Shepway District Council matters. 

Within my Community Role, I have visited the Kent Royal Marine Cadets on their Summer Camp at Reinden Wood 

Hawkinge, was in the march from The Metropole to the Harbour on the unveiling of the Memorial Arch by Prince 

Harry, attended the Brigade of Gurka’s concert and visited a pilot scheme to give young people not in education, 

employment or training, the opportunity to gain access to the wisdom and experience of role models from the 

workplace.  This was a very inspiring experience for me to see a group of young lads actively involved in a project 

which after the first two days produced a chicken house, two stools and house signs all made from chestnut.  These 

products are for sale and if anyone is interested please let me know. 

 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC – 01303 670 561 
 

It was fine weather for the litterpick on 26 July and one of the volunteers began a few hours in advance of the main 

party to avoid the heat.  The rest of us topped up our tans and collected several bags of sweet papers, plastic bottles 

and cigarette litter.  I helped with Swan Lane which was not badly littered so we were able to cover ground rapidly. 

What we couldn’t remove was the dirt and small stones that accumulate in the gutter and Shepway District Council 

arranged for the gutters to be swept in early August, I hope everyone notices just how spruce the village now looks.  

On 04 August many people took part in events to mark the centenary of the start of the First World War from the big 

formal events such as opening of the Stepshort memorial arch in Folkestone to individuals participating in turning off 

lights at 11pm to mark the exact moment Britain declared war.  

Both Kent County Council and Shepway District Council gave major grants to the Stepshort arch which is at the top 

of the road from the Leas to the harbour.  It was down this road that millions of troops marched down to the harbour. 

In those days it was known as Slope Road because it was so steep but after the war was renamed the Road of 

Remembrance.  The Stepshort name comes from the command given to troops on the steep road as a normal march 

would have toppled them. 

The Stepshort memorial arch is modern in style but very beautiful and is lit up after dark.  Each Sunday at 7pm till 

Remembrance Sunday on 09 November a bugler at the arch will sound the last post followed by a two minute silence 

and then Reveille.  The Stepshort project also includes a visitor centre and an education scheme and you can find more 

information on their website www.stepshort.co.uk   

KCC’s archive centre houses an extensive collection of documents from the First World War and volunteers have 

created an online timeline of events in Kent during the conflict.  The timeline starts in April 1914 as even before the 

declaration of war on 04 August there were rehearsals for rescue operations held in Faversham.  There’s material from 

across Kent, much from Folkestone which played a major role as the embarkation port for troops going to the Front. 

To see the timeline or add your family letters or photos from this time go to  

www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/news/campaigns-and-events/kent-and-medway-in-the-first-world-war     

And anyone inspired to learn more about Kent’s role in the First World War can access the library catalogue  

www.kent.spydus.co.uk or the archive catalogue www.dswebhosting.info/kent/calmview   
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 
 

Saturday September 6th from 9am  to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table.   

Please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10. Next Table Top Fair Saturday October 11th.  Please 

note that the October Table Top Fair is a week later than usual.  
   

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR     www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   

Sellindge Sports and Social Club are holding an afternoon boot fair in their grounds in Swan Lane on Saturday 

September 13th   £5.00 per Boot, no booking required  Set – Up at 11.00am No Entry will be allowed before this time.  

Public are requested not to arrive before 12 Noon.  Free car park and entry, homemade cake stall in the clubhouse. 
 

RNLI LIFEBOATS   
 

The RNLI LIFEBOATS would like to thank the residents of Sellindge for the very kind donation of £209.40 which 

was collected at our recent collection.          4 

mailto:jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov
http://www.stepshort.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/news/campaigns-and-events/kent-and-medway-in-the-first-world-war
http://www.kent.spydus.co.uk/
http://www.dswebhosting.info/kent/calmview
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
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SUE COVUS, KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN          sue.covus@kent.gov.uk     07773 397 14 
 

Please be reminded to lock doors and windows when going out and there are precautions in place to prevent entry 

even when at home, locked side gates are a good deterrent.  Crime in Sellindge is very low but it does happen.  

Door step callers, such as duster sellers, people asking to clean your roof, gutters and driveways.  These are all cold 

callers please do not let them into your home, if you need any of these services make your own arrangements and go 

by recommendation or check-a-trade run by Kent Trading Standards. 

It was reported this week that Kent has the highest incidence of dog thefts so all the precautions you take for your 

home apply to your pets keep them safe do not leave unattended in public places make sure garden gates are locked 

and secure. 

I have been asked by some residents to remind people of crime reporting codes. 

999 is for emergencies, crime in action, fire, life threatening emergencies. 

101 for all non- urgent crime, theft, minor incident, cause for concern whether it be people / animal / related. 

Speed Watch is going well.  Warning letters of excess speed have been generated from all sessions.  Speed Watch is 

about education and to slow down the vehicles passing through Sellindge.   

Please contact me if you are interested in taking part as training session will be taking place soon.  

Sue Covus. Kent Community Warden. Lympne/West Hythe/Sellindge. Sue.covus@kent.gov.uk  07773 397141 
 

GET WALKING – DAVE WILKINSON MEMORIAL WALK 
 

Come and join the Sellindge Health Walkers for a Charity walk in memory of our Walk leader Dave Wilkinson, on 

Tuesday September 2
nd

, meeting at the Sellindge Village Hall car park at 10.15am for a 10.30am start.  The length of 

the walk is approx. 1 - 2½ hours. 

The funds raised by the Charity walk are in aid of the Pop – In in the Village Hall and the Hospice. 

Supervised children are most welcome.  We plan to circumnavigate the village. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.30pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age Uk and other organisations 

Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat. 

Tuesday’s 2
nd

, 16
th
 & 30

th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 9
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 9
th
 the Chiropist will be at the Pop  

**NEW** - Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have your 

advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR JULY 2014 
 

Minimum temp. 6.25°C Fri.6th.      Mean night temp.13.77°C 

Maximum temp. 30.25°C Sun.8th..     Mean day temp. 23.37°C 
 

July was another very variable month of weather.  Sunshine hours were up on average with highs and lows and 

average temperatures were up 1°C. 27°C (80.6°F) was recorded Thursday 17
th
 followed by a high of 30.25° (86.45°F) 

on Friday 18
th
 the day ending with the second storm of the month.  The previous one on Sunday 13

th
 caused a power 

cut in many areas of the county.  High wind speeds were noted in the first, third and last weeks of July.  The wettest 

day was Sunday 13th with 16.003mm (0.63in) recorded.   

The total July rainfall was 83.312mm (3.23in) some 36.66% above month average. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their September Luncheon at The 

New Inn, Loudon Road, Ashford on Wednesday 24th September meeting at 12 noon for 12.30 pm. 

Will members let June Wales know (on 01303 814676) by Wednesday 17th September if they are joining the group. 
 

ANGEL CENTRE 
 

The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday September 24
th
 with an Evening of Clairvoyance  

from 7.30pm until 9.30pm.  For Information 01303 278 402 
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GET  TOGETHER CLUB 
 

Our meeting for Wednesday September 10th, 2pm to 4pm in the Durling Hall.   

This will be an open meeting for discussion about our JUMBLE SALE.   

Which will be held on SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 27th, doors will open at 1pm.  An hour earlier than previous held.  

Please support us by having a sort out.  NO ELECTRICS and NO LARGE FURNITURE  Thank You. 

There will be a Cake Stall, Raffle, Tombola Stall, Bric – a – Brac, Books etc.  To know more about our club, please 

phone 01303 813 454.  Just come along the 2nd Wednesday of each month, 2pm to 4pm in the Durling Hall. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 
 

The Gardeners held their annual Summer Show in the Village Hall on Sunday 

17th August, and the entries were extremely good.  The six Judges (all 

independent of the Club) spoke very highly of the entries, so it would have 

been nice to see some more Sellindge residents visiting the event, it being the 

highlight of the Club's year.  The Show was widely advertised apart from 

being highlighted in the Village News.  Perhaps the early afternoon short lived 

storm put people off.  Despite that the Show was a success.  At the August 

Club meeting the Show was the topic of discussion, and the Committee took 

note of suggestions for future shows from the members. 

The next meeting of the Gardeners Association will take place on Wednesday 

17th September in the Durling Hall 7 for 7.30 pm.  The Speaker will be Mr. 

Neil Arnold whose subject is "Mystery Animals of the South East".  

The Refreshment Hostesses will be Pauline Chiverrell and June Wales. 

As always non-members will be made most welcome and there will be a 

cuppa of your choice - all free of charge and with no obligation involved.  So 

why not pay us a visit?  You don't have to be an ardent gardener - just come 

along and see what goes on in your Village Hall with the Gardening Assn. 

once a month.  We'll be very happy to see you. 

 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 
 

It has been a very nice summer, sunshine and very warm at times, but we are getting close to autumn, the days are 

getting shorter and its not so warm.  The harvest has been gathered in and we thank GOD that it has been a good one.  

I would like you to think of, and pray for all those folk in the Middle East who are suffering and losing their homes 

and families through war. 

Calling all men, we are having a Mens Breakfast on Saturday 4th October at Brabourne Baptist Church 8.15am cost 

£3.00.  A good full English Breakfast and a very interesting speaker, give Mike Crisp a ring to say that you would like 

to come 01303 812 484.                      Mike 
 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR SEPTEMBER 
 

Sunday 14
th
   Holy Communion at Stowting      9:30am 

Sunday 21
st
    Holy Communion at Sellindge      8:00am 

Sunday 28
th
   Harvest Thanksgiving at Sellindge   11:00am 

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES 
   

During the improvements to the local Tesco store,  products are being moved around and it has sometimes been quite 

difficult to find what you are looking for. However, helpful staff with prominent blue ‘lollipops’ are always on hand to 

point you in the right direction. It has been rather like that in the Rectory over the summer, although without the 

lollipops. Almost the entire house has been re-decorated both inside and out and having cleared most windowsills and 

shelves, we now  wonder where some things are. Most things have turned up in sometimes unexpected places and we 

have even found things we had forgotten we had!  Jesus talked quite a lot about losing and finding things, reminding 

us of how much God cares for us. The Christian faith today urges us to think about what we may have lost in the past 

– a faith for instance that seems to have lapsed. When we find a relationship with God we find out more about 

ourselves and other people. That is surely a cause for celebration. 
 

 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  
     

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Associate Priest :  Rev Ian Campbell   01233  501 039  

Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)   01303 260 291 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE SEPTEMBER 2014  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com          

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)          
BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -    

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912  

YOUTH CLUB – 6.30pm   Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, info@dancevisions.co.uk   (term t)   

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -  
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437        

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 8
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.30pm   Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 10
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 11
th

  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  17
th

               7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 22
nd

         2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 24
th

                7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 24
th

                   12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 28
th

             at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

 

SATURDAY 6
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

SATURDAY 13
th

 – SELLINDGE DEVELOPMENT EXHIBITION – 

DURLING HALL – 3pm – 8pm 
 

SATURDAY 27
th

 – GET TOGETHER JUMBLE SALE –  

VILLAGE HALL – 1pm 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 13
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT SALE – 12 NOON 
 

 
 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk        
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE SEPTEMBER 2014 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com  
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,  

Colin Minister of Greenfields, Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 – Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill 

Co – Opted November 2013 – Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk   
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk   e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk    

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk  – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com   
 

POLICE  PCSO Samantha Hunt mob – 07980 236 331   Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONDAYS  SEPTEMBER 1
st
, 15

th
 and 29

th
   from 5.00pm to 6.00pm 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk      
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours phone 111 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk    
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk    
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *SEPTEMBER *www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx  

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 3
rd

 and 17
th
 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge  

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone  
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk    

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk    

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk    emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk    emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 01303 813 250 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible. 

We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com    
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk    Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE OCTOBER 2014 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com by 2200 hours (10pm) on SATURDAY 20
th

 SEPTEMBER 2014  with a ‘contact’ name, 

address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect                                           10  
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